
From:  

To: council@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au 

Cc:  

Date: 24/04/2019 11:43 AM 

Subject: Attn: Phil Lane Re: DA2019/0287 

 

 
Good morning Phil 
 
Thank you for your time on the phone yesterday.  Please accept my formal submission but please reduct 
any of my personal information from the submission. 
 
As discussed I have a couple of points: 
 
1) They have already moved in and started renovating before we received this DA, judging by the noise may 
have had some classes there already. 
2) The vibrations from the pads are felt on the third floor 
3) The noise also from the hitting the pads (assumption it is pads) is very clearly heard. 
 
I note on DA it says noise will not be a issue, it appears it is.  Also I note classes will take up to 20 people, 
where will these people park?   Why have they utilised our visitor parking on their submission?  I'm sure 
that was intended for residential visitors not commercial.  As you can  I'm concerned, we paid a lot of 
money for this apartment, noise travels easily around here. 
 
Kind regards 

 
 




